
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND 

SCRUTINY COMMITTEE
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IOS.93/03
SUBJECT REVIEW – ENVIRONMENTAL PERFORMANCE OF THE COUNCIL

The Overview and Scrutiny Support Officer presented report OS.08/03 being the draft final report of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee following the Subject Review undertaken into the Environmental Performance of the Council.

Dr Taylor reminded Members briefly of the background to the matter, commenting that it was the internal aspect of the Council’s environmental performance with which the report was concerned.

Details of the main suggested outcomes were provided as regards –

· Improving Environmental Performance of the Council


(a) The need for a Green Housekeeping Plan

(b) Drawing up a Green Housekeeping Plan

· Aspects of Environmental Performance

(a) Resource Use

(b) Procurement and Purchasing 

(c) Travel Plans

· Environmental Management Systems and Performance Indicators

In conclusion, Dr Taylor commented that it was recognised that the Council had a commendable record in pursing environmental improvements both in terms of the service provided to citizens of Carlisle and as regards the internal environmental performance of the Council.

There was, however, evidence that the latter would benefit from a Green Housekeeping Plan – an overarching strategy that drew together individual initiatives and took a practical approach to examining where further improvements could usefully be made.  

Dr Taylor therefore suggested that Members may wish to recommend that the Executive develop a Green Housekeeping Plan at the earliest opportunity.  In the meantime, it was vital that the current Review of the Procurement Strategy was used as an opportunity to comprehensively ‘green’ the Authority’s purchasing.

In considering the matter, Members raised a number of points, including:

· Page 3 – the involvement and support of all staff was crucial to the improvement of our environmental performance. Some indication of how that could be achieved should be included.

· Page 4, second bullet point – some indication of how staff could be encouraged to reduce waste should be provided.

· Page 5 – the  review of the Procurement Strategy – could this Committee scrutinise that?

· Page 6 – “It must also be ensured that the effort to green purchasing is understood and applied across all Business Units”.  The importance of sensitive consultation with Managers and staff across the authority must be emphasised.

· Page 7 – The Head of Commercial and Technical Services would be meeting with other major employers in the City in early 2004 to explore the possibility of developing Green Transport Plans.  Mr Battersby should be asked to report back to this Committee thereafter.  In addition, the issue should be included within the Budget.

· Page 7 – the conclusion on ‘Green Travel Plans’ should be strengthened to make it clear that steps should be taken to develop a Green Travel Plan.

· Conclusion – could be more forceful and request a response from the Executive.  It was agreed that the Executive should be asked to agree to the funding of increased Officer resources from within this Budget round to undertake baseline assessments with a view to developing a Green Housekeeping Plan.

· Appendix 1 – Renewable Energy – the Civic Centre was basically a ten storey solar panel and the Council should at least explore options for renewable energy and solar panels.

In response, Dr Taylor commented that the Procurement Strategy was planned to go to Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee, however, Members could be invited to the meeting where it was to be discussed.    As regards the meeting concerning the development of Green Transport Plans, then Mr Battersby had said that he would like to invite Members to attend.

Dr Taylor would take on board the other suggestions mentioned above and circulate a revised draft of his report to Members, prior to it being submitted to the Executive.

Members congratulated Dr Taylor upon what was a very good report.

RESOLVED – (1) That Dr Taylor be requested to amend the report to take account of the issues raised above and circulate the same to Members of this Committee for agreement,  prior to its submission to the Executive.

(2) That the Executive be asked to agree to the funding of increased Officer resources from within this Budget round to undertake baseline assessments with a view to developing a Green Housekeeping Plan.







